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January 3, 2014 
 
Orly Taitz 
Defend Our Freedoms Foundation 
29839 Santa Margarita, Ste. 100 
Rancho Santa Margarita, CA 92688 
 
Re: FOIA 2014-1 
 
Dear Orly Taitz, 
 
This letter is in response to your three emails received January 1, 2014 containing a Freedom of 
Information Act Request (FOIA) of the DC Health Benefit Exchange Authority (the agency). Your 
request has been granted. 
 
Request 1: I am requesting a copy of any court order by any court that directed Washington DC 
Health Benefit Exchange Authority to "scrub" or otherwise remove Mr. Obama's information 
from your database. 
 
Response: The agency has no records responsive to this request. 
 
Request 2: I am requesting documentary information, whether Mr. Obama ultimately was 
enrolled in ACA after his aide submitted his application in person…. 
 
Response: Record withheld in accordance with D.C. Official Code § 2-534(a)(2), reflecting information 
of a personal nature where the public disclosure thereof would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion 
of personal privacy. 
 
Request 3: I am requesting any and all documents, directives, rules and regulations showing that 
there are safeguards in place set by Washington DC Health Exchange Authority that prevent 
individuals with stolen and fabricated Social Security numbers and other fraudulent IDs to be 
enrolled in ACA via your exchange. 
 
Response: The agency has no records responsive to this request. 
 
Request 4: I am requesting any documentary evidence showing that there are requirements for 
employees of the Washington DC exchange to report to District of Columbia Court or U.S. 
District Court evidence of identity theft, fabricated IDs, Social Security fraud that is obtained by 
these Exchange employees via applications for ACA and not to be criminally complicit in 18 USC 
§ 5 Misprision of aforementioned felonies. 
 
Response: The agency has no records responsive to this request. 
 

 



Please know that, under D.C. Official Code § 2-537 and 1 DCMR 412, you have the right to appeal this 
letter to the Mayor or to the Superior Court of the District of Columbia. If you elect to appeal to the 
Mayor, your appeal must be in writing and contain “Freedom of Information Act Appeal” or “FOIA 
Appeal” in the subject line of the letter as well on the outside of the envelope. The appeal must include 
(1) a copy of the original request; (2) a copy of any written denial; (3) a statement of the circumstances, 
reasons, and/or arguments advanced in support of disclosure; and (4) a daytime telephone number, and 
e-mail and/or U.S. Mail address at which you can be reached. The appeal must be mailed to: The 
Mayor’s Correspondence Unit, FOIA Appeal, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 316, 
Washington, D.C. 20004. Electronic versions of the same information can instead be e-mailed to The 
Mayor’s Correspondence Unit at foia.mayor@dc.gov. Further, a copy of all appeal materials must be 
forwarded to me as the Freedom of Information Officer of the involved agency. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. The file is now closed. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mary Beth Senkewicz  
Associate General Counsel and Policy Advisor 
FOIA Officer 
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